
mandates of specialized agencies and commissions involved in development 
with a view to eliminating overlap and improving effectiveness. This review 
should include an examination of the case for merging their development 
functions. The Secretary-General should make recommendations in this 
sense and pursue their implementation through the Administrative 
Committee on Coordination and ECOSOC; 

• upon being appointed, the Under Secretary-General should support the 
process by conducting a review of existing UN development fwids and 
programs in close consultation with the heads of relevant individual bodies. 
Where a strong case for rationalization can be made, funds and programs 
should be merged into the UNDP, which would thus be enhanced; 

• the Under Secretary-General should also carry forward the rationalization of 
UN's economic analysis and reporting in consultation with other 
organizations involved in economic analysis such as the IMF, the World 
Bank and the OECD, with a view to eliminating duplication; 

• UN field premises and administrative systems in the field should be further 
consolidated and the timetable for approval of UNDP, UNFPA and 
UNICEF country programs should be harmonized; 

• savings resulting from improved cost effectiveness should be reinvested in 
development programs. The Secretary-General should study ways of 
implementing this goal. 

44. UNCTAD IX was a major milestone in the renewal of UNCTAD. In close 
partnership with the other member States, we succeeded in reforming 
UNCTAD's intergovemmental machinery and in refocusing its work on a small 
number of priorities to promote development through trade and investment with 
the aim of facilitating the integration of developing countries in the international 
trade system. We are conunitted to the implementation of these reforms. The 
LLDC's will be the major beneficiaries of this action. We also welcome the 
WTO and the renewed UNCTAD initiative to enhance mutual cooperation with 
each other, with due regard to their respective mandates. 

45. We urge greater cooperation between UN agencies, the international 
financial institutions and the WTO: 

• regular meetings between the United Nations Secretary General, the IMF 
Managing Director, the World Bank President and the WTO Director 
General, and at other levels, would assure the coordinated and concerted 
action of these institutions. This closer cooperation must take into account 
the necessity for each institution to concentrate on areas of comparative 
advantage and to avoid unnecessary duplication; 
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